BELMORE NEWS

BELMORE FIGURE SKATING CLUB

The annual meeting of the Belmore Figure Skating Club was held on Friday evening, April with 90 people attending. The evening started with a delicious pot luck supper in the auditorium and then adjourned to the library for the business portion of the meeting. President Pat Evers took charge of the meeting. Mary Lyn Bray read the minutes of the last annual and Jean Rutherford gave the financial report. Pat Evers gave a report on the recent competitions and Lana McKague reported on test day in Clifford. Crests were presented to 63 members.

The highlight of the evening was the award presentations for the most improved junior and senior skater of the club. Marian Eadle presented the club keeper trophy for the most improved junior skater to Tracey McInnes, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Vince McInnes of R.R. 2, Wingham. Marie Douglas of Atwood and formerly of Belmore presented her keeper trophy for the most improved senior skater to Jennifer Eadle, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Don Eadle of R.R. 2, Wingham, Both girls' names will be engraved on the Marie Douglas trophy which is kept in the trophy case at the arena. Marie also presented her runner-up awards to Jamie Vollmer, Peter Baird, Lisa Metcalfe, Judy Kamrath, and Kelly

the coming year is as follows: past president, Marian Eadle; president, Pat Evers; secretary, Mary Lyn Bray; treasurer, Marian Eadie; music co-ordinators, Mariene Metcalfe, Phyllis Hammell; badge coordinators, Debble McPherson, Kim Wright; test co-ordinator, Lana McKague; carnival co-ord-inators, Phyllis Hammell, Jane Raper, Linda Douglas, Joan Wright; directors, Bonnie Ross, Nellie Collins, Jean Vollmer, Joyce Kamrath. Coaches for the coming year will be Mrs. Faye MacDonald of Brussels and Mrs. Olive Jeffray of Belmore.

The Belmore Figure Skating Club brought its season to a close with a badge and dance competition. The following are winners:

Junior: Pr +Beginners: Shawnda Elliott, Rob Louglas, Ronald Baird. Beginner - Angela deBoer, Katle McPherson.

Elementary - Brad Wright, Rus-sel Baird and Janine Wright tied for second, Nicole Ross and Ardiss

Intermediate: Basic - Patricia

Nelemans, Colan Wright. Novice 1 - Kevin Wright, Jackle McBurney, Candy Wright, Barble

Hammell. Novice 2 - Angela Kamrath, Patrick Nelemans, Jamie Vollmer. Novice 3 - Shannon McBurney, Heather Vollmer

Novice 4 - Kelly McKaque.

Free Skate - Melissa Evers, Peter Baird, Greg Metcalfe.

Dance Competition: Novice Girls Angle Kamrath, Kelly McKague,

Heather Vollmer.
Novice Boys - Peter Baird, Rob
Hammell, Greg Metcalfe.
Dutch Waltz - Debbie Leachman,

Allison Metcalle, Tracey McInnes. Canasta Tango - Michelle Inglis, Sally Douglas.

Swing Dance - Jennifer Haelzle, Amy Wilhelm, Jennifer Eadle.

Ten Fox - Lisa Metcalfe, Janice Wilhelm.

Fiestatango - Judy Kamrath, Kelly Leachman.

TEST DAY

Our congratulations to the following skaters who were successful

at a recent test day held in Clifford. Dutch Waltz - Melissa Evers, Debbie Leachman, Shannon Mc-Burney, Tracey McInnes, Allison Metcalfe, Sally Douglas. Canasta Tango - Michelle Inglis,

Sally Douglas.

Swing Dance - Jennifer Eadle, Amy Wilhelm, Jennifer Haelzle. Ten Fox - Kelly Leachman;

Flesta - Kelly Leachman. Prem. Figure - Michelle Eadle, Jennifer Haelzle, Lisa Metcalfe.

TV Time

The average American household watched seven hours and 10 minutes of TV daily in 1985.



Ken Dickson passes over the keys to new owner Bob Inglis. Bob and his father Mac will now run the Belmore Feed Mill. 1986

MINOR BALL ASSOCIATION HOLDS ANNUAL MEETING

The annual meeting of the Belmore Minor Ball Association was held in the library on Monday evening with president Mac Eadle in charge. The minutes of the last annual were read and the financial report given by the secretary-treasurer Don Eadle. An election of officers took place for the coming year with the following elected president, Gerald Smith; secretary, treasurer, Don Eadle; vice president, Wayne Leachman; directors, Nancy Dickson, John Wilhelm. Team uniforms were discussed and it was decided that a \$10 deposit be charged all players for uniforms which will be returned to players in the fall at minor ball night, if uniforms are returned in good condition. A minor ball registration will take place in the Belmore library on Monday, April 21 at 8

Uniform deposit to be collected at that time. The following teams and coaches hope to compete this summer: Squirt girls: Wayne Leachman; pee wee girls: Nancy Dickson; bantam girls: Brian Mars-ton; midget girls: Wayne Ballagh; mite boys: Nancy Smith; squirt boys: Don McKay, Wayne Evers; pee wee boys: Don Eadle, Gerald Smith, Harvey Darling; bantam boys: Bob Raper; midget boys: Don

If interested in playing on one of the listed teams please be at the ball registration night or contact one of the above coaches.

Coaches, managers and interested helpers are urgently needed on several of the above teams. If any parents are interested in helping with a team, please show your interest by contacting one of the above or come to the registration

4-H ACHIEVEMENT DAY

The 4-H Achievement Day for the club, "Milk Makes It" was held last Saturday in the Lucknow Legion. Two Belmore clubs took

Club #1 was led by Wilma Jeffray and Chris Dickson with 10 girls forming "The Bone Build-ers." Club #2 was led by Gwen McInnes and Laurie Willits with eight girls making up "The Milky

Editor's Quote Book

Experience is the one thing you have plenty of when you're too old to get a job. Laurence J. Peter



Belmore Convenience Store: business as usual.



Belmore Figure Skating Club most improved skater awards were presented by Marie Douglas. Left, Tracey McInnes, most improved junior skater and right, Jennifer Eadle, most Improved senior skater. 1986

We are pleased to report that Mrs. Isobel Jeffray is able to be home after being a patient in Wingham Hospital and Mrs. Mary Woods is able to be home after having eye surgery in London this past week. Mrs. Mary Fitch is still a patient in Wingham hospital. We wish improved health to each of these community members.